

Wednesday 7 March 2018

Dear Parents

This letter is meant for parents who have a child/children born in 2002. If this is not the case, you received it by mistake so please ignore this letter. Students born in 2002 are asked by the Ministry of Education and Higher Education (MoEHE) to take part in the PISA tests.

PISA stands for Programme for International Student Assessment and is a worldwide study by the Organisation for Economic Co-operation and Development (OECD) in member and non-member nations. Its aim is to evaluate educational systems by measuring 15-year-old school pupils' scholastic performance on mathematics, science and reading. Its final objective is to provide comparable data with a view to enabling countries to improve their education policies and outcomes. It measures problem solving and cognition in daily life.

NAISAK has been allocated **Sunday 18 March** for 2002-born students to take the PISA tests. As such, on that day, those students will spend their time involved in computerised activities, under supervision, completing tasks on mathematics, science and reading.

Students' presence at school on Sunday 18 March is paramount for the study outcomes to be representative and inform Qatar's education policies. It is the expectation of the MoEHE that all students born in 2002 and schooled at NAISAK take those tests.

The students have been given a series of website links to practise the knowledge, understanding and skills required for the tests, as well as the format of the questions. As the PISA tests are scheduled after our Term 2 assessment week, students' retention of their learning should be up to date. The website links have been posted on Show My Homework so students can be directed in one click to the websites for individual practice.

If you would like further information, please do not hesitate to contact me through the school reception.

Yours faithfully Ms Gonzalès Head of Secondary School



الأربعاء 7 مارس 2018

أعزائي أولياء الأمور

هذه الرسالة موجهة لأولياء الأمر الذين لديهم أطفال ولدوا في عام 2002. إذا لم يكن الأمر كذلك، فقد تلقيت هذه الرسالة عن طريق الخطأ، لذا يرجى تجاهل هذه الرسالة. هذه الرسالة من وزارة التعليم والتعليم العالي تطلب تقديم اختبار بيسا لمواليد عام 2002.

هذه الاختبارات تقوم على تقييم طلاب المدارس العاليمية ، وهي دراسة من قبل منظمة التعاون والتنمية في الميدان الاقتصادي ، والهدف من هذه الاختبارات هو تقييم طرق التعليم من قبل قياس أداء الطلاب البالغين من العمر 15 عاما. والتقييم يكون في الرياضيات ، العلوموالقراءة. وعلى أساس هذا التقييم نقوم بتحسين سياساتنا في التعليم لتحسين مستوى أداء الطالب.

سيتم اجراء هذه الاختبارات لطلاب نايساك من مواليد 2002 ، يوم الأحد الموافق 18 مارس في هذا اليوم سيقدم طلابنا هذا الاختبار تحت اشراف المعلم لمادة الرياضيات والعلوم والقراءة.

على الطلاب الحضور للمدرسة يوم الأحد 18 مارس ولأهمية الأمر يجب على طلاب نايساك مواليد 2002 أخذ هذا الاختبار.

تم أعطاء الطلاب سلسلة من الموقع للتدرب و فهم والتعرف أكثر على ما هو مطلوب لاجراء هذه الاختبارات، وأيضا عن نوعية الاختبارات وبما أن اختبارات بيسا مقررة بعد أسبوع من تقييم الفصل الدراسي الثاني، تم رفع هذه المواقع على الموقع الخاص للواجبات على الطلاب الدخول لهذه المواقع والتدرب

إذا كنت ترغب في مزيد من المعلومات، يرجى عدم التردد في الاتصال بي من خلال الاستقبال في المدرسة.

المخلصة لكم السيدة غونز اليس مديرة المرحلة الثانوية